
Kia ora koutou!       
 
It’s been a bit cold out there lately and I do keep reminding myself that we are still in    
winter.  It has been great to see our tamariki out there enjoying their winter sport on    
Saturday mornings.  Win, lose or draw, it has been fun to watch and I know our      
tamariki are learning new skills and tactics every week.  I have really enjoyed sharing 
our side-lines with a fantastic and supportive group of KPS parents/caregivers again 
this year.   Your  awesome support is really helping our kids to  grow their skill level 
every week whanau.    Ka pai! 
 
We have school cross country happening at the moment and very soon after we’ll   
finish the term with some invasion games.  Term 4 will see us all into  growing our 
skills and abilities in Athletics and there will no doubt be a few Outdoor Education             
experiences on offer for our tamariki to finish the school year.  Very exciting indeed!  
Whanau, I just want to say that the staff here at KPS always value your awhi on our 
trips and camps.  We love sharing these special experiences with you.  We look        
forward to Term 4 and the wonderful opportunities in the outdoors that it brings. 
 
Ka kite, 
Brendon Morrissey 

 MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS FROM ROOM 12: 
 

Room 12 has been busy making eco-bricks (plastic bottles with compacted non-recyclable plastic waste) to use 
as ‘bricks’ to build a raised garden bed. We made our own cob and natural cement to encase the bricks using   
paper, sand, clay, manure and a small amount of cement. The total cost to build a garden is $10!! Our project 
even made it into the newspaper ‘Northland Age’. We used x100 eco-brick bottles which equates to x100 bags of 
rubbish that would have otherwise been buried in the landfill.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  
                                            

Thursday 13th August 2020 (Term 3, Week 4) 

  

OUR VISION  
 

  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 
“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 18: 
 

Mauri ora!  Nau mai, piki mai, kake mai! 
It has been awesome being back at Kura and working on class projects.  Our first mission was to catch up on 
what everyone had been doing while being safe at home.  We decided to write and paint our stories.  Then 
with the help of our Tamariki we made a room 18 safety plan.  We had lots of good ideas on how to keep our 
class bubble as safe as possible.  
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Kaitaia Primary School 

                               Kia Ngawari (Be Kind) ____________________ 
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SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 10: 
 
In Room 10 we have been researching 
and inquiring about Matariki.  We have 
learnt that this time helps our people 
with knowing when to go harvesting in 
the Maara Kai, when to go fishing and 
how the stars help our people navigate 
around the motu. 
 
In our Manu Aute it represents our 
maunga, awa, moana and rohe that 
we whakapapa back to.  Not forgetting 
our stars which help guide us. 
 
Nga mihi mahana kia koutou katoa, 
 
 
Room 10 whanau 
 

           



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday 
 
 

Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private     
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Wednesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. This 
service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. 
 
 

Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your child 
would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday     
Fundraiser combo for $5.  Order forms for this will be sent home at the 
start of each week. 

Every Friday 
 

School assembly will be held every Friday this term from  
9.45am -  10.30am.  Please join us to celebrate our tamariki! 

Throughout Term 3 
 
 

iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Whaea Bonnie) in our school      
during the morning checking for infectious skin disorders and head lice.  
Free treatment is provided for all children. 

14 August Whole School Assembly in our Hall 9.45am - 10.30am 

17 August BOT meeting @ 5.15pm in our Senior School staffroom 

21 August Whole School Assembly in our Hall 9.45am - 10.30am 

27 August Te Manawa Tahi Hub @ KPS 10.30am - 2.30pm in our Hall 

28 August Whole School Assembly in our Hall 9.45am - 10.30am 

28 August Daffodil Mufti-Day - dress in yellow (free for our tamariki) 

31 August Hearing and Vision testing @ KPS (new entrants and referrals) 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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Kaitaia Primary School Newsletter 

School Notices 

 

Te Manawa Tahi 

Are you worried about your child’s learning, or their behaviour at their 
school or early childhood centre? 

·        Does your child have difficulty speaking, hearing or learning? 
·        Managing their behaviour or getting on with others? 
·        Seeing properly, or have other unmet needs or difference that 
set them apart from others? 

These things can affect their progress and wellbeing. 
Te Manawa Tahi is a learning support hub, held at the school, where you 
can come and talk to education professionals (RTLBs, Learning Support) 
about your child’s learning needs. It is a free service. 
Look for our flag flying outside Kaitaia Primary School on Thursday 27th 
August from 10:30am to 2:30pm. 
 
All are welcome, no appointment needed. 
Check out our Facebook Page “Te Manawa Tahi o Te Hiku” or call us on 
0800 5248 4256 to talk. 
  
Tony Hassan 
Te Manawa Tahi Facilitator” 
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Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School Notices 

MANAWA AWARDS 

Well done to our Manawa award recipients last week.  Great to see lots 
of kids out there doing good for others because they want to, not because 
they were told.  Ka pai koutou! 


